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Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Couch, Shannon L. (URS) [Shannon.Couch@bp.com]
Sent: Friday, August 31, 2012 2:32 PM
To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Subject: ARCO 771- 899 Rincon Avenue, Livermore
Attachments: 771 Soil Data.pdf; Drawing 2 - Site Map  ARCO 771.pdf; ARCO 771 .JPG

Hi Jerry, 

It was nice meeting you last Wednesday and I look forward to working with you. 

I wanted to give you an update regarding the product that was discovered at ARCO 771. The well was initially measured  on July 25, 
2012. Unfortunately I was not informed until this week that the product was discovered after Broadbent had conducted their QA/QC 
of the field data sheets. I immediately contacted our BP compliance office to report the product that was measured at 0.01 feet in 
thickness. (Picture is attached) 

Our compliance representative informed me there had not been any alarms to indicate there had been a release. They are sending out a 
contractor ( I believe today) to re-check if any alarms occurred and to perform a visual inspection. In addition, they are going to 
perform a tank and line test next week to see if there is any other indication that the system has been compromised in some way. 

I also reviewed the soil data from this well ( I have attached it – SB-10) and it does appear there is anything significant here.    

  

Broadbent returned to the site today, August 31, 2012, to measure product thickness in well MW-7. The same thickness,  0.01 feet,  
was measured in well MW-7. I also requested they measure neighboring wells and no product was observed any of the neighboring 
wells. I asked them to bail the product and collect a grab groundwater sample and put in on a quick turn with the lab.  

You indicated in our meeting that there is a muni well within 850 feet of the site. Do you have any additional information for this well 
(depth, screened interval, etc)? If you can share this information with me, I would appreciate it. 

I will keep you posted on the system testing and will inform you when we receive the results of the sample. 

Thanks and feel free to contact me with any questions. 

-Shannon 

Shannon Couch 
Operations Project Manager 
Remediation Management 
 
Atlantic Richfield Company 
(a BP affiliated company) 
P.O. Box 1257 
San Ramon, CA 94583 
Office: 925.275.3804 
Cell: 510.798.8314 
Fax: 925.275.3815 
Email: shannon.couch@bp.com 
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